
ISLE OF ANGLESEY COUNTY COUNCIL  
 

Minutes of the meeting held on 3 September 2015 
 
 
PRESENT:   
 

Councillor Jim Evans (Chair) 
Councillor Robert G Parry OBE (Vice-Chair) 
 
Councillors Lewis Davies, R Dew, Ann Griffith, John Griffith, D R Hughes, 
K P Hughes, T Ll Hughes, Vaughan Hughes, Victor Hughes, Llinos Medi Huws, 
A M Jones, G O Jones, H E Jones, R Ll Jones, R.Meirion Jones, 
Richard Owain Jones, Jeffrey M.Evans, Alun W Mummery, Dylan Rees, 
J A Roberts, Nicola Roberts, Alwyn Rowlands, Dafydd Rhys Thomas and 
Ieuan Williams 
 

IN ATTENDANCE: Chief Executive, 
Head of Profession – Human Resources, 
Interim Head of Resources/Section 151 Officer, 
Head of Function (Council Business)/Monitoring Officer, 
Director of Community, 
Head of Democratic Services, 
Committee Officer (MEH). 
 

ALSO PRESENT:  Mrs. Kim Howells and Mrs. Lowri Phillips – Geldards LLP 
 

APOLOGIES: Councillor Raymond Jones, Carwyn Jones and P S Rogers 
 
 
 

 
 

1. DECLARATION OF INTEREST  
 
Declarations of personal interest were made in respect Item 5 Job Evaluation Implementation and 
Equal Pay as noted below.  Those Members who declared an interest were allowed to take part in 
discussions and voting thereon.  
 
Councillors Lewis Davies, Jeff M. Evans, T.Ll. Hughes, T. Victor Hughes,  
Llinos M. Huws, H. Eifion Jones, R.Ll. Jones, Alun W. Mummery, Bob Parry OBE,J. Arwel Roberts, 
Nicola Roberts, Dafydd R. Thomas, Ieuan Williams. 
 

2. TO RECEIVE ANY ANNOUNCEMENTS FROM THE CHAIRPERSON, LEADER OF THE 
COUNCIL OR THE CHIEF EXECUTIVE  
 
The Chair made the following announcements :- 
 
• Congratulations was extended to all those who were successful in the Royal Welsh Show, 

Anglesey Agricultural Show and also the National Eisteddfod. 
 

• Congratulations were extended to secondary schools pupils who succeeded in their GCSE’s 
and ‘A’ Level examinations.  The Chair wished them well for the future and every success to 
those who will be going to college. 

 
• Congratulations to Council staff who have succeeded in examinations and who have gained 

qualifications in their relevant fields. 
 

• Also, congratulations to those who competed in the Island Games held recently in Jersey. 
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• As everybody is aware, the National Eisteddfod will be held in the Bodedern area in two years.  
The first fund raising activity will be held in Holyhead on 12 September and there will be an 
opportunity to hear from competitors from Anglesey who participated in the successful 
Eisteddfod in Meifod this year. 

 
• The Chairman’s Sunday Service will be held on Sunday, 11 October, 2015 at 2.00 p.m, in Rhos 

y Gad Chapel, Llanfairpwll. 
 

• The Chair referred to the death of the wife of the former Councillor Gwyn Roberts from 
Penysarn.  He extended his sympathy to the family on behalf of the County Council and to any 
Member or Officer who has suffered a bereavement recently.  Members and Officers stood as a 
mark of respect. 

 
3. PRESENTATION OF PETITIONS  

 
The Chief Executive reported that a petition had been received with 2,440 signatures from 38 
schools.  He noted that not all those who had signed the petition are employed within the schools. 
 

4. EXCLUSION OF THE PRESS AND PUBLIC  
 
RESOLVED to adopt the following :- 
 
“Under Section 100(A)(4) of the Local Government Act 1972, to exclude the press and public  
from the meeting during discussion on the following item on the grounds that it may involve 
the disclosure of exempt information as defined in Schedule 12A of the said Act and in the 
attached Public Interest Test.” 
 

5. JOB EVALUATION IMPLEMENTATION AND EQUAL PAY  
 
• Submitted – the report of the Head of Profession – Human Resources in response to a request 

from the Plaid Cymru Group to convene an Extraordinary County Council meeting to consider 
the impact of implementing Single Status and Equal Pay on some staff. 
 
The Chief Executive highlighted the main issue contained within the report to the Members of 
the County Council and the recommendations of the full County Council held on 14th May, 
2015. 
 
The Head of Profession – Human Resources gave an in-depth presentation to the County 
Council on Single Status and Equal Pay. 
 
The Leader of the Plaid Cymru Group explained the reason why the Plaid Cymru Group had 
requested an Extraordinary Meeting of the County Council and the impact of the job evaluation 
process on staff. 
 
Members were afforded a questions and answer session. 
 
It was RESOLVED to accept the report. 
 

• Submitted – the report of the Head of Profession – Human Resources on the legal issues in 
relation to Job Evaluation and Equal Pay implementation.  An Advice Note by the County 
Council’s legal representatives was attached to the report. 
 
The Chair invited Mrs. Kim Howells and Mrs. Lowri Phillips from Geldards LLP to the meeting.  
Mrs. Howells gave a comprehensive presentation to the County Council in respect of the 
implementation strategy in relation to the Single Status programme.   
 
Following a question and answer session it was RESOLVED to :- 
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• That the Council takes the steps of proposing to compulsorily extend the application 
of the new Single Status terms and conditions and pay and grading structure to all 
employees who have not, as at the date of issuing the s.188 letter, agreed voluntarily 
to the changes, by terminating their existing contracts of employment and offering re-
engagement on the new Single Status terms and conditions, provided that for any 
school-based staff this is limited to schools where the Governing Body has resolved 
to adopt the Single Status proposals; 
 

• That the draft s.188 letter be finalised by the Implementation Team and issued to the 
three recognised Trade Unions as soon as possible confirming the commencement of 
the collective consultation period; 

 
• That the Implementation Team continue to negotiate with any Governing Bodies who 

have not yet resolved to adopt the Single Status proposal with a view to encouraging 
them to adopt the proposals; 

 
• That the Implementation Team be required to continue dialogue with the three Trade 

unions with a view to reaching agreement with the appropriate representatives on 
ways of :- 

 
• avoiding the dismissals; 
• reducing the number of employees to be dismissed; and 
• mitigating the consequences of the dismissals. 
 

• That the Implementation Team continues to make efforts to encourage affected 
employees to agree to the Single Status terms, on the same voluntary terms as 
approved previously by Council, in order to minimise the number of staff who may 
ultimately be provided with notice of dismissal; 

 
• That the Chief Executive or his delegated representative be given delegated 

responsibility for managing any dismissal and re-engagement process including but 
not limited to determining whether and when any notices of dismissal should be 
served and whether or not any dismissal process should be carried out at the same 
time or on a phased basis; 

 
• That the Pay and Grading Committee supports any additional capacity requirements 

for HR and Payroll for the period of implementation to ensure completion of the task 
without impact on other priorities; 

 
• That Single Status be implemented as soon as is reasonably practicable following the 

appropriate collective consultation period.  However, it is recognised that for 
employees where notice of dismissal will need to be served Single Status will not be 
implemented until February/March 2016 at the earlies.  This is because the statutory 
collective consultation period requires a minimum of 45 days consultation and the 
notice period required to be served for dismissal purposes is 12 weeks.  In addition, a 
dismissal process will need to be followed for School based staff; 

 
• That the Chief Executive or his delegated representative be given delegated 

responsibility to determine whether Single Status should be implemented on one date 
across the Authority or at different dates, for example whether an earlier date be used 
for employees who have accepted the Single Status terms and conditions voluntarily 
and therefore do not require notice of dismissal to be served upon them. 

 
Councillor Jeff Evans wished it to be recorded that he voted against acceptance of the above 
recommendation. 
 
Councillor Nicola Roberts wished it to be recorded that she abstained from voting in respect of 
the above recommendation. 
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 The meeting concluded at 12.55 pm 

 
 COUNCILLOR JIM EVANS 
 CHAIR 
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